Office of the Board of Directors

P.O. Box 626

Benton City, WA 99320

Phone:  509-588-4396 

Board of Directors Meeting

March 12, 2019
The Benton Irrigation District’s (BID), Board of Directors (BOD) Tuesday meeting was held at the District office on Highland Road in Benton City, WA beginning at 3:00PM.

In Attendance: Chairman Robert Buoy, Director Tyler Wilson, Director Mike Gray, Operations Manager Ed Mitchell, Office Manager Ivy Johnson.

1.  February 25, 2019 meeting minutes. Director Wilson moved to approve the meeting minutes, Director Gray 2nd, all in favor.
2. Operation/Maintenance Vouchers:

              9-10   $17,188.00
   Voucher to County     $2,283.61

         Total      $19,471.61
Director Wilson moved to approve vouchers 9-10 and voucher to the County, Director Gray 2nd, all in favor.
3.  Administrative Report

· Presented approved meeting minutes for signatures

· Presented updated Profit & Loss and Balance Sheet for the District

· There has been $208,500.00 in 2019 assessments collected to date
· Presented Resolution 2019-2 for signatures; Director Wilson moved to approve and sign Resolution 2019-2, Director Gray 2nd, all in favor.
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ENTITY

Resolution No. 2019-2

Whereas, a quorum of the Board of Directors of the Benton Irrigation District having met at a Board Meeting on March 12, 2019 resolved to accept and sign the United States Department of the Interior Bureau of Reclamation replacement contract reference number PN-3300 to be executed by the Chairman of the Board.

4.  Maintenance Report

· Presented pictures of a frozen delivery, the repair cost will be $188.00

· The Operations Manager stated that the intake structure at the pump station is frozen solid so they will have to wait until it thaws out to clean it out. 

· They haven’t been able to close any valves because of the snow and it is doubtful that water will be on by April 1st
· The Operations Manager stated that he has been drafting BID Rules & Policies

· The Operations Manager has been reviewing BID Bylaws

· The Operations Manager stated that with such a late start getting ready to turn water on he will need to hire a couple of temporary employees to get back up to speed
5.  Executive Session at 3:10PM for 20 minutes
              R.C.W.  42.30.110 (1)(i)(iii)

     Out of Executive Session at 3:25PM. No action taken.

Director Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting, Director Gray 2nd, all in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 3:30PM.
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